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The project is located at 100 Yacht Street, Wilmington, CA 90744. The project involves construction and operation of a
new processing facility on the backlands adjacent to Berths 192-194 that would import raw materials by ship and truck to
produce a low-carbon binder (an alternative to Portland cement) and load third-party trucks that would transport the
product to local consumers. The Project site, located at Berths 191-194, occupies approximately 5.8 acres adjacent to
the East Basin of Los Angeles Harbor. Formerly occupied by a succession of water-related uses, the site is now largely
vacant, although a small portion of the site is occupied by a boat restoration operation, loading and unloading of supplies
for barges, tugs, and work vessels, and a Port equipment storage site. During the Project, the site would be occupied by
process buildings and conveyors, administration and maintenance buildings, material storage silos and piles, and truck
loading facilities.

As discussed in the Initial Study, potentially significant impacts related to air quality, energy, greenhouse gases, land use
and planning, noise, biology, and tribal cultural resources could occur as a result of the proposed Project. These issues
will be further evaluated in the EIR. Mitigation measures have yet to be identified.



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

None at this time.

California Coastal Commission
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board
South Coast Air Quality Management Division
City of Los Angeles Bureau of Sanitiation


